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King County Executive

RON SIMS

April 7, 2003

Rob McKenna, Chair

Regional Transit Committee

King County Courthouse Room 1200

516 Third Avenue

Seattle, WA  98104

Dear Councilmember McKenna,

Attached is a packet addressing Metro Transit special event transit service as specified in Six-Year Plan Strategy S-12.  The packet includes some detail on the current special service program as well as strategies to continue and improve this highly effective program. 

Special event transit service is the product of significant cooperation between King County, local jurisdictions, event organizers, and others.  In 2002, special service generated over 615,000 boardings, with some large events requiring over 200 coaches.  Last year special service operated to about 160 events located throughout the county.  The success of these services in addressing congestion that accompanies many special events throughout the county is the product of the excellent cooperation and financial participation that Metro Transit receives from local cities and event organizers.  

The attached report is consistent with the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) work program for this year.  Metro Transit staff will be available to discuss special service at a future RTC meeting as needed.  Transit management and staff will continue to work with committee staff to ensure the availability of appropriate briefing and background materials in advance of committee meetings.  

Thank you. 
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

Executive

cc: 
The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan, Chair, King County Council

Rick Walsh, Division Director, King County Metro Transit


Eric Gleason, Manager, King County Metro Transit, Service Development
